ITEM NO 9 

Devolved Highways Budget Update 

Report of the Neighbourhood Manager
Community Committee – 14th April 2009
The Community Committee is asked to consider the below update. 

2007/08 Budget
Capital Programme (£100,000 plus £12,000 carry forward from 06/07)
Approved by Community Committee 
· Rake Lane traffic calming (£84,000) –Complete except for Rippleprint surfacing issues that need resolving. 
· Cromwell Road/Hamilton Street Traffic Calming Phase 1 (£26,500) No objections received following consultation - anticipated to start on site in April 09.
Revenue Programme (£10,000)

Approved by Community Committee 
· Milner Street grass verge barriers (£3,500) – Complete
· Removal of fencing on East Lancs Rd (£3800) – Complete
2008/09 Budget 
Capital Programme (£100,000 plus £1,500 carry forward from 07/08)
Approved by Community Committee
· Cromwell Road/Hamilton Street Traffic Calming Phase 2 (cost currently being estimated) – Consultation complete - 408 letters out - 134 returned (32%). Of those 69% in favour/ 24% against/ 7% no comment but Swinton High oppose so in discussions with school.

· Gaskell Street – resurfacing over cobbles (Approximately £14,800) – Complete
· Thorn Road traffic calming (£25000) Consulted with Traffic Management Unit and approved, consultation with residents taking place in March 2009

Revenue Programme (£10,000)

· North Dean Street Resurfacing (£3800) – Complete
· Groundwork Consultation for Destructor Road (£1200) – Complete

· Sefton Road Footpath Bollard (£1430) - Approval given by Children's Services – on site soon pending approval of 2009-10 budget
Future Schemes (Already approved by Community Committee) 
· Deans Road Traffic Calming - Survey conducted - did not find that speeds were excessive but was some abuse of one way system. Detailed design complete, but being looked into in more detail by Urban Vision in light of possible new school in area. 
· Broomhall Road (£17000) - Traffic calming and signs for section of Broomhall Rd agreed
Pending approval of the 2009-10 budget, members of the Community Committee are asked to put forward further future schemes for consideration for both the Capital and Revenue budget. 

The Devolved Highways Budget Request Form should be used for this purpose and will be available at the meeting or from  the Neighbourhood Management Team.









